
 

Dear Pastor, Church Family, and Co-laborers, 

 Oh, that men would give thanks to the Lord for His goodness, and for His wonderful works 

to the children of men! Psalm 107:8. Four times in Psalm 107 we have these same words, calling for 

praise and thanksgiving. Praise is the spontaneous expression of a grateful heart that has witnessed the 

saving grace of our Lord. It is remarkable how He demonstrates His providential dealings and gracious 

care in our daily lives. It is strange that we even need reminders to praise Him, yet we often forget the 

source of our mercies and rejoice in the gifts rather than in the Giver Himself, who deserves our 

unwavering adoration. The Lord has blessed our family far beyond what we deserve, and we must not 

allow ourselves to fall into the trap of ingratitude. 

 These past two months have been incredibly busy with various revivals, mission conferences, 

and prison revivals. Unfortunately, one of these meetings at Antioch Baptist Church in Picayune, 

Mississippi, was abruptly cut short due to the impact of Hurricane Francine. While it was disappointing, 

we managed to have a productive meeting despite the shortened duration. A couple of weeks later, 

Hurricane Helene struck Western North Carolina. We were out of town when this destructive storm 

moved through our area. Thankfully, we were spared any damages or losses during this event. However, 

many others were not so fortunate, and we are deeply saddened by the loss and suffering caused by this 

hurricane. We continue to pray for those who have been affected. 

In October, we had the privilege of serving at Craven Correctional Institution for a prison 

revival. It was an incredible few days spent with the men there, accompanied by some truly remarkable 

services. The Lord’s presence was unmistakable, and we witnessed a remarkable response from the 

men. Twenty-four of them called on the Lord for salvation. The Gospel continues to be powerful even 

in this day and age! 

As we move into November, we have several prison services planned. We would appreciate 

your continued prayers for the Lord to move in these facilities and bring about a change in many lives. 

In May of next year, we are in the process of planning another group trip to Scotland for a 

week-long mission of literature distribution and evangelism. This would be an excellent opportunity for 

anyone interested in learning more about missions or seeking to become actively involved in world 

evangelism. We had a wonderful time last year, and we are filled with excitement about the potential 

impact of the Lord’s work this time around. If you are interested in joining us, please explore our 

website for more information or feel free to send me a personal message. 

I have already begun working diligently on our schedule for 2025. We have already scheduled 

several prison meetings, revivals, and other events. If anyone would like us to visit your church and 

provide an update, or if there is any way we can be of assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

We deeply appreciate your unwavering support, both in prayer and in financial contributions. 

Your partnership is essential to our ministry, and we cannot accomplish our goals without your 

continued faithfulness. May the grace and blessings of our precious Lord be with you always! 

There Is Hope, 

    Todd and Missy McKeehan 
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